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WITH GOD

THIS HALF TERM WE ARE FOCUSING ON THE CHRISTIAN VALUE OF PERSEVERANCE
SPRING 2020 HEADTEACHER’S NEWSLETTER

I would like to update you on some of the events that will be happening in the spring term. You will receive a Home/School Topic Letter from your child’s teacher, outlining work to be covered this half term. There is also useful information and photographs, about your child’s learning, on the school website on their class blog.
Staffing

I would like to welcome our new deputy headteacher, Mrs Plant, to our school family. Mrs Plant has been the deputy headteacher at Moss Park infants’ school and is delighted to join St Andrew’s. Mrs Plant is teaching our Y1 class and is acting as SENDCO (special educational needs and disabilities co-ordinator). I know you will all give her a warm welcome, as she settles into our school family.
Fundraising

The November Book Fair raised £204, which we were able to claim in books for school. This year, the whole amount was spent on supplementing the school library.  The school Disco and Christmas Raffle made a profit of £622, whilst the Christmas Cards you bought, designed by your children, raised £395. These monies have gone into School Fund to be spent directly on your children. 
From collections taken from families, during our Christmas performances in school, we raised the sum of £70.20 which was donated to Goal for The Gambia as agreed with the Pupil Rights Group
Bags 2 School

There will be a further clothes recycling collection on 27th March at 9am. The children will bring home a blue sack the week before. Please note though, that clothes and shoes can also be brought in bin liners. The heavier the bags, the more money we make!
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Family Worship

Below are the dates for acts of Family Worship for this term. These are usually on a Friday morning at 9am. Please come and join us!
The classes and dates for this term are as follows:

17th January: Y6 pupil led worship- all welcome
24th January: Y1
31st January: Reception Class
7th February: Y6 pupil led worship- all welcome
6th March: Y5
13th March: Y4
20th March: Y3
27th March: Y6 pupil led worship- all welcome
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Parental Partnership

Leanne Utzeri, our Family Support Worker, is available for parents and carers to speak to.  She can be contacted, via the school office, any day except Wednesdays. 
Family Learning

There will be an ‘equalities’ themed family learning workshop on 6th February for parents of upper KS2 children (Y5 and Y6). Further details will be sent out nearer the date.

Parent/Pupil Consultations

The spring term parent/pupil consultations will be held on Tuesday 17th March between 3.30-6.30pm.  All families will be allocated an appointment time and it is vital that you make every effort to attend. If there are exceptional circumstances that make it impossible for you to attend on this date, please speak to your child’s class teacher. I will be available on 17th March.  If you wish to contact me in advance to book an appointment, please feel free to do so.  Pupils from Y2 to Y6 are asked to attend with their parents/carers.

SATS meetings 

Children, who are in Y2 or Y6, will be formally assessed this year.  Y6 pupils will take Key Stage 2 SATs in May, while Y2 pupils will be assessed over the spring and summer terms using an ongoing process. We are holding an information meeting for Y6 parents/carers on 13th March at 3.30pm, which we urge you to attend, or send a representative to. 

Other Dates for Your Diary
Manchester United will be running football coaching sessions for years 1 and 2 from 7th January, and for Reception class later in the term.
Puberty Talk from the school health advisor for Y5 on 21st January.

Real Love Rocks: Mrs Utzeri will be delivering this programme around healthy relationships to Y6 children. Y6 parents/carers will receive separate information about this.

Egyptian Puzzle Tomb for Y3 children on 21st January.

Road Safety talk for Y2 and Y3 children on 23rd January.
Break Up for Half Term: 14th February Return 24th February
World Book Day: 5th March (more details to follow)
Y6 London Trip. Mrs Hodgkinson and Mrs Lysons are taking Y6 on a special trip to London to visit the Houses of Parliament on 18th March. This is a wonderful opportunity for them and something they will always remember.
Y3 will be attending weekly swimming lessons at Worsley Pool each Wednesday afternoon until 5th February.
Break Up for 2 week Easter holiday: 3rd April
School Sport and Extra Curricular Activities
I include a list of the activities available this term, individual members of staff will send out further details. 

Spring Term Clubs

Monday
Lego Club  Years 3 & 4(Lunchtimes)

Hockey Year 3 & 4
Tuesday

Craft Club Y1 & Y2 (Lunchtimes)
Thursday
Craft Club Years 5 & 6 (Lunchtimes)

Football Years 5 & 6
Friday

Homework Club Year 6 (lunchtimes)
Attendance
Our school attendance target is 96%. Last term we achieved 96.1%. Well done everyone- keep it up!
You can keep in touch with all the day to day happenings in school on the school’s Twitter account. Thank you for your continued support with everything we do in school.
Mrs A Barker (Headteacher)    
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